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safety fees.

FISCAL NOTE

FY 2024 FY 2025 FY 2026
NON-ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT
Anticipated Revenue increase
ELECTRICAL FEES $580,539 $580,539 $580,539
GENERAL FUND $387,026 $387,026 $387,026

Source of revenue increase:

The bill increases several limits for fees related to electrical inspections,
permits and licenses, established by rule of the Department of Fire Prevention
and Electrical Safety (Department).

Assumptions:

The Department estimates that if current fees are increased to the maximum
allowable limits under this bill, the increased fees would result in a total
estimated revenue increase of $967,565. The Department based its estimates on
inspections performed and permits and licenses issued in calendar year 2022. The
revenue increase is distributed sixty percent (60%) to the Department’s
Electrical Fees account and forty percent (40%) to the General Fund. The
Department assumes the number of inspections performed and permits and licenses
issued will be consistent for the next three years.

The Department notes that it currently does not charge fees for reinspections and
that fees for renewal of electrician licenses are charged at 50%. The estimates
above assume the maximum fees allowed under the bill will be charged, including
fees for reinspections and license renewal.
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